



PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS EVENTS WAS HELD ON TUESDAY 21ST MAY 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp (Chairman) Corinne Nash,





Jackie Crew, Rod Tyler, Fiona Kemp,





Gloria Heywood, Clive Heywood and





Rowena Tyler.

SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Ken Lintill, Eileen Lintill, Anne Simmons and Carole Goldthorp.

2.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 


Chris Kemp was proposed by Rod Tyler, seconded by Rowena Tyler.  As he was willing to stand, on a vote, he was unanimously elected.

Chris Kemp took the chair and thanked members for re-electing him.

3.
ARISING FROM MEETING ON 26TH MARCH

Stalls:   Jean Huggett will be taking the bookings, she already has four, and Corinne Nash siting the stalls.  Rod Tyler asked about stalls up Lombard Street.   Fiona Kemp said it is hoped to site more up there this year.  If they have them exhibitors will be encouraged to bring a gazebo, these will all be sited in the square, stalls only in Lombard Street.


Choirs:  As Carol Goldthorp wasn’t present it was agreed that Fiona Kemp should contact her.  Gloria Heywood will speak to the Leconfield Singers.  Once contact has been made with all choirs a letter will be sent out confirming details. 


Budget 2013/2014:  Chris Kemp asked, as the budget is tight, if anyone had responses for sponsorship or raffle prizes.    Rowena Tyler said because of the publicity given to delivery problems she hadn't yet approached the Co-op.  Both Jackie Crew and Corinne Nash said the HSBC and Nat West had referred them on and they were still waiting for responses.  Chris Kemp said the new Manager at The Star should be approached, Jean Huggett said she had already spoken to him and he was interested. Raffle prizes had been promised by Artful Teasing and the Hungry Guest.  Jean Huggett said she will approach the Angel Inn.  She was asked to find out from Eileen Lintill if she would have to obtain a license for the draw. 

          Lights:  Chris Kemp said he had ordered the first tranche of 400 LED lights paid from last year's budget.  A further 600 are needed which will have to come from this year’s budget.  Additional income is needed from the stalls and tables hire.  The following rates were agreed:

            Leconfield Hall
Commercial - £25; non commercial - £20.

Market Square and Lombard Street 

Commercial - £35; non commercial - £25; gazebos - £35; two stalls £60.

           Chris Kemp was asked if Burnetts should be charged for bringing the burger van.  He said no as last year they brought their own power and gave a donation of £60.  Rowena Tyler said she was researching for possible grants, she suggested that one could be obtained from West Sussex County Council’s Members’ Fund, administered by the Community Solutions department, which has to be supported by the County Councillor.  Chris Kemp said the Town Council will support any grant request.  Rod Tyler said now LED lights will be used, as they use less power, a new quote for adapting the street lights is needed.


Children’s activities:  
It was agreed that as it left more space in the square, the one children’s ride worked very well.  If Burnetts want to bring a second one, as long as it doesn’t block the access, it could be sited in the road by the Leconfield Hall.


Spirit FM:  Chris Kemp said he had not yet had the time to talk to Jackie Tudor.


Community Association's PA system:   Chris Kemp said he had not yet had the time to talk to Tony Sneller about the PA system and the functioning of the new speakers.


Buskers:  Rowena Tyler said the County Council holds a license and any buskers obtained through them will be covered to perform in the town at no cost. Three suggested to her are a singer, a sax player and a jazz group.  A discussion followed, it was thought they should move around the town and various sites where they could perform were mentioned.  It was suggested that as they both cost money, unless they were prepared to busk for it, Kai Jansen should not play in Golden Square, nor should the children’s magician come.  Some members thought this would be a pity and Jean Huggett said she knew that Paul Bromley wouldn’t come, he was always very popular, was there to entertain the children, and couldn’t collect money as he performed tricks. It was agreed he should still be asked, and Rowena Tyler suggested that if they would really want him, the businesses in Golden Square should pay for Kai Jansen.


Advertising:  Jean Huggett said Julie Aguilar cannot help with the advertising other than to check through press releases.  Chris Kemp said the National Trust had offered to work with the Town Council and share the cost of some of the advertising but he had not yet had the time to speak to Rob Jackson.  They will also advertise the event with the current one they will be putting on.  He had approached the Business Association but they cannot contribute this year.


Helpers on the Day:   Jackie Crew said she will ‘tweet’ for helpers.  Rowena Tyler suggested it could be possible to find groups who would like to be involved in a day of volunteering, Southern and Scottish Energy came to mind.


Switch-on:  Jean Huggett said Lord Egremont had respond
ed by saying he ‘would consult with Esme’!  She had heard nothing further but assumed they will be coming.


Grant:  Covered under ‘Lights’.

4.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Window Competition:  As last year it was agreed that businesses would not be required to enter but participate if they wished.  However, this year there will not be a theme.  Live windows as in previous years. 

5.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 11th July in the Town Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

